COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

March 19, 2009
The March Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Darilyn Kisch called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  
Attending:  Kathryn Draine, Cathe Hedrick, Naomi Hicks, Dee Johnson, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara MacCallum, Suzy Pelovsky, Jean Faison, Becky Gallup, Sue Kadner, Karen Pickford, and Kathy Rose.
Minutes:  Dee Johnson moved to accept the minutes of the February Board Meeting.  Suzy Pelovsky seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks submitted the Treasurer’s Report.    Balance in accounts per Treasurer’s Report:  Checking = $16547.55, Money Market = $6051.64, CD (5 yr) = $11,164.86, CD (1 yr) = $10,764.63.
Edalee Keehn moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Barbara MacCallum seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Committee Reports/Old Business:
· Harvest of Color 2010:  Karen Pickford reported.  Rosanna Swing volunteered to assist with PR for the show.  Darilyn is turning over the binders for the show positions to Karen.  Karen waiting to hear back from Norah McMeeking re: featured artist for show.  Next official show committee meeting will probably be in June – piggy back the next Board meeting.
ACTION ITEM:  Karen Pickford to review which positions need to be filled and send out an email to the guild members.
· Special Board meeting of 2/16/09:  Suzy Pelovsky moved to accept the minutes for the Special Board Meeting held on February 16, 2009.  Dee Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

· Board Job Titles:  Dee Johnson moved to accept the Board Job Title changes as outlined at the February 16, 2009 Board meeting.  Naomi Hicks seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
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New Business:
· Membership:  It was noted that the Membership position should be a board position.  Item tabled for future discussion.

· Nominations:  Darilyn noted that two board positions need to be filled – Community Outreach and Recording Secretary.  Bonnie Barber has signed on for the position of Webmaster.  Suzy Pelovsky volunteered to chair Satellite Groups and Refreshments.  The chair positions yet to be filled are:  Block of the Month, Challenge, Coastlines Editor, Community Projects, Historian/Photographer, and Welcome Committee.
· Community Outreach:  

· I Madonnari coming soon.

ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn Kisch to check with Marilyn Pearson.
· Canned goods collection:  Sue Kadner reported that the Unity Shop has specific needs for food donations and recommended that we check with them on what they need.

· Historical Museum – Darilyn noted the request for a donation to support the quilt from Julie Silber is still pending. 

· Darilyn received a request from Dorothy Fitch for sponsorship of the Art Department at Dos Pueblos High School.

ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn Kisch to check with Dos Pueblos for more information.
· Library:  Darilyn reported that she had received an update from Heather Georgakis the Library Chair.  

· Amazon.com link:  A program through Amazon.com allows a link to their website.  If members go through this link to make a purchase, Amazon gives a small percentage back to the Guild.

ACTION ITEM:  Darilyn Kisch to contact Webmaster to add the link to the CQG website.  Darilyn will also write an article for the newsletter.
· StenSource International:  Darilyn reported that she has received a request from StenSource International to add an insert to our newsletter on a quarterly basis.  In return, they will supply the members with discounts and free items.
· Ami Simms:  Darilyn reported that Ami Simms has created a website – findaquiltteacher.com – and guarantees to have 100 teachers on the list by 4/1/09.  The subscription cost is $15 per year.  Naomi Hicks moved to subscribe to the website.  Dee Johnson seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

· CPSIA – Consumer Product Safety Improvement Act.  Darilyn reported that concern was raised regarding non-profits making donations of hand-made items to charitable foundations such as Project Linus.  Darilyn reported that we are OK.

· Bus Trips:  Sign-up sheets at the General Meeting on March 12, 2009 showed an interest in making the bus trips available.  Each bus carries up to 55 passengers.  Minimum number of sign-ups to make any trip will be 40 passengers and cost of the trip will be based on this number.
· New Members Coffee:  Darilyn reported that the meeting has been expanded to include anyone interested in joining a satellite group.  The next meeting will be on April 15, 2009 at 10:00 am.

· Program Planning:  Darilyn reviewed the program schedule for the next year.  It was noted that the Library and Door Prizes will not be at all meetings.

· Community Quilts stash:  It was noted that Barb Postma has been storing the fabric for Community Quilts for the past year and it must be moved.  Several people to go pull fabric for other uses before next chair takes over the position.
Cathe Hedrick – for the Silent Auction
Sue Kadner/Chris Allen – for door prizes

Darilyn Kisch – donation to Young Piecemakers

· Silent Auction:  Cathe Hedrick reported that she is ready to accept donations for the Silent Auction in August.  She is hoping to receive quilts from guild members for the auction.
· New Members Picnic:  The annual New Members Picnic will be hosted by the Sew It Alls satellite group.

· Coastlines Reporter:  Kathy Rose will be a roving reporter for the newsletter.   The debut article from Kathy ‘The Rambling’ Rose will appear in the April newsletter.  
· SCCQG:  The next SCCQG meeting is April 18, 2009 and the subject is Board Position Responsibilities.  Darilyn encouraged all board members to attend.
Dee Johnson moved to adjourn.  Suzy Pelovsky seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary
